






STAFF REPORT 
 
DATE:  August 1, 2019      

 
RE: Administrative Hearing for 914 Thomas Street 
 
FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  
 
On June 25, 2019 while inspecting a tree down the street, a chainsaw was 
heard and while walking toward the noise, a crew person from Blue Native 
was observed cutting down a Blolly tree (tree #7).  Upon arriving at the 
actual property, it was documented that a Lignum vitae (tree#8) and a 
Jasmine tree (tree#6) had already been cut down. These trees were 

authorized to be transplanted under permit T2018-0042, issued November 
9, 2018.     
 

 
 
                     Photo showing location of removed trees, view 1 dated July 19, 2019. 



           
 

             

Photo showing 

location of 

removed trees, 

view 2 dated July 

19, 2019. 

Photo of trees October 19, 

2018. 



    
 
                Photo of lignum vitae tree October 19, 2018. 



             
 

                            
 

Photo of 

Jasmine and 

blolly tree, 

October 19, 

2018, view 1. 

Photo of Jasmine 

and blolly tree, 

October 19, 2018, 

view 2. 

 

Blolly Jasmine 



 
It is recommended that the contractor be required to replace the removed 
trees. 

 
Lignum vitae: approximately 0.6 “ diameter 
 
Jasmine:  approximately 2.3” diameter 
 
Blolly:  approximately 3.5” diameter 
 
Total diameter of trees removed:  6.4”  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 


